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Autumn 2007 Newsletter

Welcome to the first newsletter for this important project.  

The project is about making a website about mental health for people with a learning disability, their families, carers and supporters – both volunteers and paid staff.  World Mental Health Day is on the 10th October so it seems a good time to send out this newsletter. http://www.wfmh.org/2007material.htm 
The project is funded by the Dept of Health. 

Making sure that everyone can get something from the website will be difficult but we will do our best.

The project has been going for one year.  It still has two years to go.  We hope that it will continue after this with more funding.

So far the project worker (David – picture below) has attended lots of meetings and conferences, read magazines, articles and books about the subject. He has also been on a week-long training course about mental health in learning disability.  
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A website has been started but it is not finished.  

We need to help to make sure it’s the best website it can be.  

http://arcdev.ichameleon.com/knowledge_centre 
Tell us what you think about the site.  We know that -

This website still needs 

- More colours

- Easy tools to help get around the site

- A glossary where we describe the terms used on the site.

- When we’ve decided which ones to use, photos, drawings or images

We need to make sure

- The website is positive, people can and do recover from mental illness

- There is a simple overview at the start of each section.

- The pages are short

- Kept up to date

- People learn something useful when they visit the website, something they can use in the future.  

- The website needs to be useful not just look good!

- We are clear about the differences between mental illness and learning disability but be clear that people can have both at the same time.

- The site allows people to ask questions, give feedback and share successes

Now we need to know what you think.

- Would you use the website?

- What do you think of the headings?

- Would you be able to find information?

- Is it clear enough?

- Does it have too much information?

- Not enough information?

- Are the links to other websites helpful?

- Are the files on the website helpful?

We need to work closely with people with a learning disability, family carers, front line staff and interested people to make the website as good as it can be.

Importantly we need a good, short, simple, name for website and the project.  We might offer a prize for the best suggestion!

The language we use and the understanding of what the terms mean is very important.

Mental health has a stigma (has a negative image) around it.  We all have mental health.   Some of us have positive mental health meaning we are happy most of the time and can get on with life.  

Other people have problems with their mental health and can need help and support to get back on track.

The website needs to make sure we talk about positive mental health and mental ill health.  

It should give clear suggestions about what people and those around them can do to keep or get back positive mental health.

The language and terms we use need to be clear.  

People use ‘emotional well-being’, ‘resilience’, and ‘positive mental health’ to mean much the same thing.

In the same way people talk about ‘mental illness’ and ‘emotional distress’.

We will work with groups to decide the best terms to use. 

Hopefully the ones most people understand.  

We will make clear on the website what we mean.   

The next stage of the project will be to discuss these terms with groups of people.

We will also develop some photographs, drawings and images that will be used on the website.  

We will let people decide which ones are most helpful and then use those.

We know that it is difficult to display (with photos, pictures or images) what we mean when we say mental illness, bi-polar disorder or dementia.  

We will check people’s understanding of the images we use to represent these.

The meeting felt it was really important that these images were ONLY used to describe these terms.  

Sometimes different people use the same image to mean different things.  It is important that we are very clear on this website what we mean.

If you would like to know more about this project or receive the next newsletters then please contact the Project Worker David on – david.grundy@arcuk.org.uk or 07931 116099  
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